
Council Notes 
April 21, 2010 

 
The sewer line repair from Albert Street to Winnipeg Street on Elizabeth Avenue has 
been successfully completed on budget and the Village Hall repair is underway. 
 
We were happy to receive the news that our grant application to purchase and fabricate a 
machine to keep the algae away from the shoreline has been accepted. We can now start 
the process of developing an algae harvester. 
 
Council is planning to develop and sell lots on the top of William Street and has 
established a price of $35,000 per serviced lot. We will also be offering two tax title 
properties for tender in the near future. 
 
The new water rate by-law has been passed and will be in effect for the May billing and 
council also joined with other municipalities in the area by passing a motion to participate 
financially in the Watrous Lodge Rehabilitation Project. 
 
Just a friendly reminder that spring is here and council is asking that all those who have 
clean-up orders in place act accordingly. We ask that all residents take pride in our 
community by keeping it clean. Communities in Bloom will again be working diligently 
this year to beautify our Village and we thank them for their efforts. We also ask that 
people volunteer to help CIB with their projects.    
 


